
 

Dr. Sara Mercedes Pozzi - Winner of the 2016 Lions/PAAO Award in Blindness Prevention 

Oak Brook, Illinois, USA—Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) and the Pan-American Association of 
Ophthalmology (PAAO) are pleased to announce Dr. Sara Mercedes Pozzi of Paraguay as the winner of the 
2016 Lions/PAAO Award in Blindness Prevention. 

Dr. Pozzi works as a professor of ophthalmology, specializing in retina studies, within the Faculty of Medicine 
at the National University of Asunción. She also coordinates the Retina and Vitreous specialty post-graduate 
studies at the Social Security Institute and the Catholic University of Our Lady of the Ascension. Since 2004, 
Dr. Pozzi has spearheaded the organization of screening campaigns for Retinopathy of Prematurity (ROP) at the 
Hospital Central del Instituto de Prevision Social in Asuncion (Social Security Hospital), as this is the main 
cause of childhood blindness in Paraguay. Earlier this year, she became a founding member of the ROP 
Paraguay group, which strives to screen all premature children in Paraguay in order to diagnose and treat them 
for ROP, while at the same time creating awareness and educating professionals on the prevention, diagnosis, 
and treatment of this disease. As a member of the Lions Club of Fernando de la Mora, Dr. Pozzi oversees the 
Angelita Torales de Zaracho Lions Eye Clinic, which provides general eye care and specialized retina 
treatments for low-income patients throughout Paraguay. For these, and many more accomplishments, Dr. Pozzi 
will be presented the US$1,000 award during the XXIV Pan-American Regional Course/XI Paraguayan 
Congress of Ophthalmology in Asunción on August 11, 2016.  

The Lions/PAAO Award in Blindness Prevention was created to recognize excellence in the field of blindness 
prevention. This award is presented on an annual basis to an ophthalmologist of the host country of the PAAO 
Regional Course or Congress to celebrate local efforts in blindness prevention. The award is made possible 
through the LCIF SightFirst program and consists of a US$1,000 grant and a travel budget.  

“Through SightFirst, Lions have a long history of saving sight and preventing blindness. These successes would 
not be possible without the hard work and accomplishments of ophthalmologists around the world,” says Dr. 
Jitsuhiro Yamada, Chairperson of LCIF. “We are proud to award this grant to a deserving individual who shares 
in our mission and has made an impact in preventing blindness.”     

### 

About Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF)  
Lions Clubs International Foundation is the grant-making body of Lions Clubs International, the world’s largest 
volunteer service club organization. The LCIF SightFirst program, Lions’ flagship initiative, builds 
comprehensive eye care systems to fight the major causes of blindness and care for blind and visually impaired 
persons. Since 1990, the SightFirst program has helped restore sight to more than 30 million people around the 
world. Lions have raised more than $415 million to provide surgeries, to improve of hundreds of eye care 
facilities and train of thousands of eye care professionals. For more information, visit www.lcif.org. 

 



 

About the Pan-American Association of Ophthalmology (PAAO)  
The Pan-American Association of Ophthalmology was founded in 1939. The PAAO is dedicated to the 
prevention of blindness through lifelong education and cultural exchange among ophthalmologists in the 
western hemisphere. For more information, visit www.paao.org.  

LCIF Media Contact: 
Cassandra Rotolo 
630.468.7030 
Cassandra.Rotolo@lionsclubs.org 

 
 


